
MAIDENCREEK TOWNSHIP 
Park and Recreation Board Meeting 
Regular Meeting on May 25, 2023 

 

Attending: Eric Bauman, Brad Congelio, Stephanie Davenport, Aaron Rodgers, Anthony Spero, 
and Christina Hafer (Township Secretary). 
  
Guests: Keith Shuman (Road Foreman), and Michael Meleta. 
  
Eric Bauman opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:00 p.m. 
  
AGENDA MODIFICATIONS 
Anthony Spero made a motion to amend the agenda to include Tri-Fold Park and Recreation 
Handout. Stephanie Davenport seconded the motion. All present voted in favor; the motion 
carried. 
  
PUBLIC COMMENTS  
Michael Meleta stated the Reading Festival will be held at the Reading Liederkranz not in 
Sinking Spring. 
  
CONSIDERATION OF PRIOR MEETING MINUTES 
The minutes from April 27, 2023, Regular Meeting were TABLED. 
  
BUSINESS 
Update on Pickleball Court. 
Keith Shuman stated they were waiting for the poles; he will contact the company next week. 
Stephanie Davenport asked about the lines for the Pickleball Court and the finishing touches. Mr. 
Shuman said they will be doing that work, making sure everything is complete. The discussion 
continued about the fences around the Court. Michael Meleta asked about painting a mural on 
the wall. The Board spoke about contacting the Art Department at Fleetwood High School. They 
also discussed grants for shade umbrellas. 
  
Update on Ontelaunee Walking Trail. 
The Board discussed dog signs, keeping dogs on a leash, and cleaning up after your dog. 
  
Update on Blandon Fire Company Ballfield LED Lighting. 
Keith Shuman presented a map to the Board of what lighting was installed and a plan to 
rearrange the lighting at the ballfield. 
 
Discussion of Restricting Skateboards, Bikes, and Scooters under the Community Park. 
The Board spoke about incidents at the Community Park with signs posted for no skateboards, 
bikes, or scooters. The Board also discussed the Fire Company bathrooms with graffiti and 
cameras.  
 
Discussion of Fee Schedule Changes. 
The Board discussed changing some of the fees for the Community Park pavilion, ballfields, and 
the Blandon Fire Company ballfield and lights, also changing the fee for the season pending 
Township approval for non-profit seasonal rentals. The Board would like to have more 
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discussion on the for-profit groups and dates for rentals. The Board wanted to see the Use of 
Facility Form tentative changes for the next meeting. 
 
Discussion of Tri-Fold Park and Recreation Handout. 
The Board would like to have a Tri-Fold handout for the National Night Out. They discussed 
having a list of parks with pictures. They also talked about handing out ice cream cups.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
  
A motion was made by Anthony Spero to adjourn, seconded by Stephanie Davenport, and 
approved unanimously without discussion. 
  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 p.m. by Eric Bauman. 
  
Respectfully Submitted, 
  
  
Christina Hafer, Township Secretary 
 


